My Ref: Scrutiny/Correspondence/Cllr McGarry 7 May 2019

CARDIFF CAERDYDD CF10 4UW Ffôn: (029) 2087 2088 www.caerdydd.gov.uk County Hall Cardiff, CF10 4UW Tel: (029) 2087 2087 www.cardiff.gov.uk

Neuadd y Sir Caerdydd,

Councillor Susan Elsmore
Cabinet Member Social Care, Health & Well-being
County Hall
Cardiff
CF10 4UW

Dear Susan,

# COMMUNITY & ADULT SERVICES SCRUTINY COMMITTEE - 1 MAY 2019 - VULNERABLE PERSONS RESETTLEMENT SCHEME

As Chair of the Community & Adult Services Scrutiny Committee, I wish to thank you and officers for attending Committee and providing Members with an opportunity to consider the Vulnerable Persons Resettlement Scheme prior to its consideration by Cabinet on 16 May. Members of the Committee have requested that I feedback the following comments and observations to you:

Overall, Members support the proposed Cabinet Report and share the objective of ensuring individuals placed within the scheme are safe and settled within cohesive communities. Members noted the upcoming tender exercise to procure a support provider and concur with yourself and officers over the importance of ensuring a smooth transition.

Members raised their concerns over possible pressures in sourcing accommodation and noted the breakdown provided by officers of the accommodation systems in place and the information provided on how suitable accommodation is sourced. Members noted that within the current climate of growing demand for housing, and the significant gap between supply and demand, the scheme will have no impact on the homeless or those within the housing allocation system.

Thank you again to you and officers for attending Committee, I do not require a response to this letter.

Yours,

M. M. Gam

#### COUNTY COUNCILLOR MARY MCGARRY

## **Chairperson - Community & Adult Services Scrutiny Committee**

Cc: Sarah McGill, Corporate Director.

Tom Dodsworth, Regional Resettlement Co-ordinator.

Kate Hustler, Operational Manager.

Cabinet Office.

### GWEITHIO DROS GAERDYDD, GWEITHIO DROSOCH CHI

Mae'r Cyngor yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg, Saesneg neu'n ddwyieithog. Byddwn yn cyfathrebu â chi yn ôl eich dewis, dim ond i chi roi gwybod i ni pa un sydd well gennych. Ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

## WORKING FOR CARDIFF, WORKING FOR YOU

The Council welcomes correspondence in Welsh, English or bilingually. We will ensure that we communicate with you in the language of your choice, as long as you let us know which you prefer. Corresponding in Welsh will not lead to delay.

